


“The  war  massacre  in  Ukraine  continues,  
affecting populations on both sides of  the  
war line. While Putin’s army bombs Ukrai-
nian cities,  the Ukrainian government has  
turned  them  into  prisons  for  a  significant  
portion of the local population. People are  
being maimed, imprisoned, raped and mur-
dered as a result of the actions of the rulers  
in  the  Kremlin  and  Kiev.  Let’s  not  look  
away.  Let’s  support  those  who  are  affec-
ted.”

War  and  nationalist  propaganda  are  deceiving  and 
manipulating us,  while at  the same time obscuring 
important  facts.  Among  other  things,  for  example, 
the fact that the State borders in Ukraine are closed 
to men of conscription age. They are guarded by the 
army, which sends men to prison, shoots them and 
drowns them in the river when they try to cross the 
border to safe place. Army gunmen also chase men in 
the streets to drag them to the front and use them as 
“cannon  fodder”.  Yes,  this  is  the  same  Ukrainian 
army that is praised by many as if it was a noble form 
of liberation institution. If we look to Russia, we can 
see  a  similarly  disturbing  reality.  For  the  slightest 
protest  against  the  war,  people  end  up  in  prison; 
forced mobilization has obliged many proletarians to 



flee or go into hiding. Deserters, saboteurs and cons-
cientious objectors are massacred, judged and impri-
soned in Russia, as well as in the Ukraine.
We  do  not  care  how  the  bourgeoisie  justifies  this 
aggression  against  the  working  class  in  Russia  and 
Ukraine.  It  is  necessary  not  only  to  condemn  and 
criticize it, but also to give practical support to those 
who are concerned, i.e. deserters, rebels, saboteurs, 
refugees, those who avoid forced conscription to the 
front and many others. It is necessary to stand con-
sistently  against  Putin’s  aggressors,  as  well  as 
against  aggressors  acting  at  the  instigation  of  the 
Ukrainian Government.

What can we do, we who currently live out-
side the war zone? At the very least, we can  
share resources with those who desperately  
need them. 

The  Anti-Militarist  Initiative  (AMI) is  therefore  laun-
ching  a  public  fundraising  campaign  starting  the 
1 February 2025. The money raised will support pro-
letarians from Russia and Ukraine who are trying to 
avoid  mobilization,  who  have  deserted,  who  face 
repression or are trying to save their lives by fleeing 
a war zone.



HOW TO SUPPORT THE FUNDRAISING?
1) You can deposit money into the account.

Payment details:
IBAN: CZ1955000000001024164477
Account holder: Historický spolek Zádruha, z.s.
Bank: Raiffeisenbank
bank code: 5500
Swift code: RZBCCZPP

2) It is also possible to arrange to hand over the mo-
ney in person in cash.
3)  Fundraising  gigs,  solidarity  parties  and  dinners, 
etc. are welcome.
4) Sharing information about the fundraiser is an im-
portant part of the fundraiser.  It  can be translated 
into different languages, and sharing a flyer or pos-
ter,  publishing  the  appeal  on  websites,  social  net-
works, magazines etc. is also welcome.
5) We plan to successively publish statements from 
collectives and individuals who have supported the 
fundraising. They will explain their motivations and 
reflections  on  anti-war  resistance.  Write  your  own 
contribution.

Read more on the blog 
antimilitarismus.noblogs.org 


